
REPORT OF THE 
GORHAM TOWN COUNCIL 

SPECIAL MEETING VIA ZOOM 
April 30, 2020 

 
Chairperson Phillips opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag. There were 3 
members of the public in attendance via zoom. 
 
Roll Call: Chairperson Phillips, Councilors Shepard, Hartwell, Hager, Pratt, Kuech and Wilder Cross. Also 
in attendance were Town Manager Ephrem Paraschak, Director of Community Development Tom 
Poirier, and Town Clerk Laurie Nordfors. 
 
Town Manager Ephrem Paraschak thanked the Council, Town Staff and the Gorham Community for their 
Support during the last few weeks. He reminded citizens while the Municipal Building is closed to the 
public, there are many transactions that can to be done over the phone, through the mail or online. He 
reported that all Town Employees are now wearing face masks while working in public. He also reported 
that he passed the FY21 Town Budget on to the Council for their review and it is posted on the Town 
Website. The Council will host a budget workshop via Zoom on May 7th at 6:30pm.  The next regular 
Town Council Meeting will be via Zoom on May 5th. 
 

Order #20-49 Moved by Councilor Hager, seconded by Councilor Pratt and ORDERED, 
that the Town Council move the Real Estate and Personal Property Tax 
due date for the second installment of the 2019-20 tax bill from May 15, 
2020 to June 15, 2020 due to economic hardship caused by the COVID-
19 pandemic. 7 yeas 

 
 
 
Moved by Councilor Hager, seconded by Councilor Wilder Cross and VOTED to adjourn.7 yeas 
 
Time of adjournment; 6:53p, 
 
A True Record of Meeting 
04-30-2020 
 
ATTEST ____________________________05-01-2020 
               Laurie Nordfors, Town Clerk 
 


